East Texas Master Naturalist Chapter Board Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Final Minutes: January 11, 2020
Pre-meeting Discussion and Review: 
Attendance: Lumpkins, B., Hoppis, V., Price, M., Wick, P., Guthrie, P., Guthrie, B., Homeniuk, L., Smith, L., and Rauscher, W.
Current President, Lance H., called the group to order at 1000 hrs. He explained that this first session was designed to allow the Executive Committee to review the past year as needed and review those items that would be taken to the full Board for input and consideration. 
Lance and Beverly discussed member involvement, both in definition and effect. Both members jointly proposed an organizational chart (Attachment 1) that identified needed duties, standing committees and sub-committees and associated proposed chairs or persons responsible. This organizational chart spreads duties across more members. The outgoing and incoming executive board members in attendance verbally approved the changes. Lance will be responsible for updating the Chapter Operating Handbook. Beverly volunteered to serve as a resource to individual chairs both in terms of addressing their missions as well as communicating and coordinating activities between the various committees. She also noted that the individual chairs will be responsible for filling (volunteer) membership within their committees. 
Lance identified the incoming Executive Board members:
· Paul Wick (President):			2020-2021
· Wanda Rauscher (Vice President):	2020-2021
· Bob Lumpkins (Secretary):		2020-2021
· Paul Guthrie (Treasurer):		2020-2021
Utilizing Attachment (1), Lance and Beverly reviewed the incoming committee directors and chairs. Suggestions were made to the document and Beverly agreed to update and send out the revised form. Finally, both Clint Perkins and Kevin Herriman would be recognized as Advisors vs. stated Sponsors.
Beverly identified 35 students will be in the 2020 class which will meet at the Discovery Place in downtown Tyler. Beverly took this time to identify and speak to the ongoing issues with providing the necessary “manpower” to provide food and refreshments to new students in the 2020 class. 
The group adjourned at 1145 hrs. to reconvene after lunch with the full Board. 
ETMN Board Meeting: 
Attendance: Lumpkins, B., Hoppis, V., Price, M., Wick, P., Guthrie, P., Guthrie, B., Homeniuk, L., Smith, L., Rauscher, W., Sanders, C., Rueb-Hall, K., Barth, J., Reynolds, A., Marshall, G., Smith, C., Riffe, K., Getzone, I., and Kratzer, T. 
Current President, L. Homeniuk, called the group to order at 1300 hrs. The meeting agenda (Attachment 2) was distributed and reviewed.
Lance proceeded to introduce to the Board the slate of new Executive Board members to include:
· Paul Wick (President):			2020-2021
· Wanda Rauscher (Vice President):	2020-2021
· Bob Lumpkins (Secretary):		2020-2021
· Paul Guthrie (Treasurer):		2020-2021
Given the general agreement among the Board members for this introduction, the gavel was turned over to Paul Wick to conduct the meeting.
Lance expressed sincere thanks for all the support and involvement by those present in addition to the general membership. 
New President, P. Wick, continued with the agenda:
Reports:
· General: 
· Lance announced the Discovery Place, downtown Tyler, would be the new venue for both the classes and chapter meetings. Beverly added that existing chapter resources would continue to be housed at the Nature Center. Any access should be coordinated with Danielle Risck at the Nature Center.
· K. Riffe reviewed the past success with chapter meeting speakers.
· W. Rauscher referred to the October 2019 minutes previously approved and shared with membership. She noted that at 2019 year end the chapter had 59 members and that 7 members from the Class of 2019 have achieved initial certification.
· J. Barth raised a question re: expense reimbursement going forward. In particular, related to the scrapbook management, which does incur periodic but ongoing expenses. General discussion identified that the Board would continue to respond to expense requests in an ad hoc manner, which has been successful in the past. 
· P. Guthrie stated to the Board that check signature approval needed to be done given the new Executive Board members. Phil stated he would provide suggested wording to be included in a letter to Southside Bank to effect that need. The Secretary would be responsible for generating the draft copy of that letter, then to be sent to Executive Board members for final input and completion. Phil stated he would interact with Southside Bank to effect the change. 
· Membership Committee:
· M. Price provided a report (Attachment 3) describing a number of achievements this past year. He highlighted those members who recertified and reached a particular volunteer milestone. He also shared with the Board a historical description of membership and curriculum class numbers, both of which have grown over the past 5 years.

· Database Management:
· Beverly provided a verbal report on behalf of Carl Strange, who was not present. She touched on the success of the database, its complexity and encouraged members to contact Carl directly for questions or concerns. 
· Website Committee:
· W. Rauscher provided a report (Attachment 4) for Russell Wade which identified updates to the website. Three updated areas were identified: calendar and events, Chapter News and the Home Page. 
· Publicity Committee: 
· K. Riffe reviewed several actions directed at positive publicity for the chapter, e.g. the Tyler State Fair, attendance at several local events, both for education and volunteering, Tyler library exhibit and printed pamphlets. Jan suggested the chapter have a presence at the Longview library. Beverly reminded the group that the chapter has a number of naming resources available for public events, e.g. signs and banners.
· Curriculum Committee: 
· B. Guthrie distributed a draft copy of a proposed Organizational Chart (Attachment 1). Beverly provided some rationale as to its purpose, which was to address outstanding and ongoing operational issues pertaining to chapter business. Of particular concern was the sharing of responsibility across membership. All committees and sub-committees will work with membership for assistance. Reports will flow up thru Beverly. 
· There was general support from the Board. This proposal will be addressed as an action item under New Business. 
· Beverly announced to the Board that there will be 35 students for the 2020 class. She requested that all members think about helping with class management at some level or even just to attend periodic classes. 
· Beverly provided the Board with a copy of the 2020 class schedule (Attachment 5)
· Beverly spoke to an ongoing concern related to retention of members. She explained that retention numbers have been increasing in a positive fashion, but that she is always looking for better organization and avenues to improve our chapter’s involvement and retention. 
· Volunteer Projects:
· L. Homeniuk presented a report (Attachment 6) addressing continuing volunteer projects and their associates statistics, e.g. members reporting, number of projects and total hours reported. Next, Lance presented information related to new developments and activities. New projects this year included Tyler Library display, Longview Arboretum and Purple Martin Gourd Houses. Finally, he described a map that covers our 10 county region and is marked with projects in that area. 
· Advanced Training:
· B. Guthrie took the opportunity to review the committee’s focus. 
· Newsletter Committee:
· T. Kratzer spoke to the success of entries to the newsletter this past year. The Board expressed support and also requested that Tamara consider adding a short feature pertaining to membership volunteer opportunities. 
· Social Media Committee: 
· G. Marshall shared user statistics re: Instagram; 77 followers and 27 posts. 
· Greg reported to the Board that updates to the current Facebook page could not be done. The administrative password to do so is unknown and cannot be determined. To reconcile he will propose under new business two solutions to enhance our Facebook footprint. 
· Historian/Archivist Report:
· J. Barth provided an update and report (Attachment 7) re: ongoing scrapbook development. 
· Note of thanks:
· Beverly expressed a note of thanks to our two chapter advisors: Clint Perkins and Kevin Herriman. She also noted that both Clint and Greg Grant have been active in promoting the chapter activities in the community. 
New Business: 
· Presentation of the amended organizational chart (Attachment 1). Approved and accepted at the onset of meeting.
· Installment of new officers, directors and chairs. Completed.
· 2020 Calendar (Attachment 9). Some revision may occur. Board accepted as presented.
· Financial Audit (Attachment 8)
· P. Guthrie presented the Statement of Revenues and Expenses for 2019.
· General acceptance by the Board.
· Revision to chapter check signers at Southside Bank
· P. Guthrie presented motion approved by Executive Committee
· General acceptance by the Board
· ETMN Facebook Page 
· G. Marshall presented proposed actions to address Facebook issue noted above.
· Proposal #1: generate a new Facebook page and leave the old.
· Motion made by K. Riffe to accept, 2nd by J. Barth. Passed
· Proposal #2: generate a private Facebook group within Board to manage confidential information pertaining to chapter business.
· Motion made by L. Homeniuk to accept, 2nd by C. Smith. Passed
· Speakers Bureau (Tabled)
Board Meeting was adjourned at 1500 hours. 


Attachments 
1. Organizational Chart
2. January 11, 2020 ETMN Board Agenda
3. Membership Committee Report
4. Website Committee Report
5. 2020 Class Schedule
6. Volunteer Committee Report
7. Historian Report
8. 2019 ETCMN Statement of Revenues and Expenses
9. Chapter calendar





















Attachment 1: Organizational Chart
**President: Paul Wick
        Chapter Activity Day (CAD) Chair: Charlotte Sanders
        Nomination Committee: President, V.P. plus one or more   
**Vice President: Wanda Rauscher
        Audit Committee: President, V.P, Treasurer plus one member
        Hospitality Committee Co-Chairs: Quita Russell and Terry Smitherman plus Committee Member Karen Rueb-Hall
**Secretary: Bob Lumpkins
        Historian Chair/Archivist: Jan Barth
**Treasurer: Phil Guthrie
** Immediate Past President: Lance Homeniuk

*Education Director: Beverly Guthrie with Committee Members     Delores Auvil, Lindsey Smith, Ilene Getzone, Charlotte Sanders, Ray Rottman and Ann Reynolds
*Volunteer Service Projects Director: Mike Price with Committee Members Lance Homeniuk and Ilene Getzone
		Community Education/Outreach Chair: Hue Adams
		Speakers Bureau Chair: Greg Marshall
		Librarian: Vicki Betts
		East Texas State Fair Chair: Cindy Smith plus Committee 
*Advanced Training Director: Beverly Guthrie with
Committee Members Lindsey Smith and Cindy Smith
*Membership Director: Vickie Hoppis plus Committee Members
 		Awards Committee: Chaired by the Membership Director        
*Volunteer Management System Director: Carl Strange
*Communications Director: Lindsey Smith
        E-Blast Chair: Beverly Guthrie
        Newsletter Chair: Tamara Kratzer
        Photography Chair: Lindsey Smith
        Public Relations Chair: Kathy Riffe
        Social Media Chair: Greg Marshall
        Website Chair: Dale Wade
*State Representative: Paul Wick or appointed alternate
*New Class Representative: By vote of the new Class each year

Chapter Advisors:
Clint Perkins – A&M Agrilife Extension Agent-Smith County
Kevin Herriman – TPWD Advisor

** = Officers
* = Directors


Attachment 2: Agenda Board Meeting 1/11/2020 
1. Call to Order: 1 p.m.
2. Review of 2019 Reports
a. Officers
i. President: Lance Homeniuk
ii. Vice President: Kathy Riffe
iii. Secretary: Wanda Rauscher
iv. Treasurer: Phil Guthrie
b. Committees
i. Membership: Mike Price
ii. Database: Carl Strange
iii. Website Committee: Russell Wade
iv. Publicity Committee: Kathy Riffe
v. Curriculum Committee: Beverly Guthrie
vi. Volunteer Committee: Lance Homeniuk
vii. Advanced Training: Beverly Guthrie
viii. Newsletter Committee: Tamara Kratzer
ix. Social Media Committee: Greg Marshall
x. Advisors: Clint Perkins and Kevin Harriman
3. New Business
a. Amended organization chart
b. Installment of new officers, directors and chairs
c. 2020 Calendar
d. Financial Audit
e. Facebook 
f. Speakers Bureau



Attachment 3: Membership Committee Report  

[image: ]

Attachment 4: Website Maintenance Report 
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Attachment 5: Class Schedule2020
	DATE
	TOPIC
	HOURS

	
	
	

	1/21/2020
	Who is a Naturalist?
	3

	1/23/2020
	Chapter Meeting - Purple Martins
	1 AT

	1/28/2020
	#2--Eco Regions & Eco Concepts
	3

	2/4/2020
	Ornithology
	3

	2/11/2020
	Geology
	3

	2/15/2020
	Archeology FT-Caddo Mounds
	6

	2/18/2020
	Herpetology
	3

	2/25/2020
	Land Stewardship & Prairie Restoration
	3

	2/27/2020
	Chapter Meeting
	1 AT

	3/3/2020
	OPEN DATE  POSSIBLE MAKE-UP
	

	3/7/2020
	Wetland Ecology Field Trip 
	5

	3/10/2020
	OPEN--SPRING BREAK
	 

	3/17/2020
	Mammals
	3

	3/24/2020
	Entomology
	3

	3/21/2020
	Caddo Lake Field Trip
	5

	3/26/2020
	Chapter Meeting
	1 AT

	3/31/2020
	Aquatic Systems & Mgmt.
	3

	4/4/2020
	Plant Taxonomy & ID
	4

	4/7/2020
	Tree ID and Forest Ecology & Mgmt.
	3

	4/14/2020
	Weather & Climate
	3

	4/23/2020
	Chapter Meeting
	! AT

	
	
	

	
	Chapter  Meetings at Discovery Science Place Annex
	

	
	
	

	
	Saturday Class at Hideaway Lake
	

	
	
	

	
	Regular Classes at Discovery Science Place Annex
	

	
	
	

	
	Field Trips at Various Venues
	

	
	
	

	
	NO CLASS-Possible make-up date if needed
	





Attachment 6: Volunteer Committee Report 
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Attachment 7: Historian Report 
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Attachment 8: ETCMN 2019 Statement of Revenues and Expenses 
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Attachment 9: Chapter Calendar

2020 ETCMN OFFICERS

President—Paul Wick
Vice President—Wanda Rauscher
Secretary—Bob Lumpkins
Treasurer—Phil Guthrie
Immediate Past President—Lance Homeniuk

ETCMN Monthly Chapter Meetings are held at the Discovery Science Place, 308 N. Broadway, Tyler.
Dates:  4th Thursday
January 23                 Annual Christmas/holiday party
February 27                     and awards ceremony will
March 26                           be held at Discovery Sci. Place
*April 23                            10 AM - 2 PM Dec. 5th, 2020
May 28                                 
June 25                                
*July 23
August 27
September 24
*October 22      No November meeting--Thanksgiving

Meetings start at 6:30 meet & greet with Board meetings open to all starting at 5 PM before the  **starred Chapter meetings.  All members are welcome to attend Board meetings.  Guests are welcome at Chapter meetings.


image6.png
EAST TEXAS CHAPTER MASTER NATURALIST
Summary Treasurer's Report
December 31, 2019

Cash at 12/31/18 $ 2,983
Revenue
Member dues to date 740
Class Tuition 3,400
Merchandise, net 574
Total Revenue 4,714
Expenses
Class expenses
Food 1,012
Honorarium and field trips 400
Supplies 329
Books 471

Total Class Expenses 2,212
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Other expenses

Meeting honorariums 425
Meeting food 116
Supplies and admin. expenses 226
Total other expenses 767
Total Expenses 2,979
2019 increase in cash 1,735

Cash at 12/31/19 $ 4720
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ETCMN MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE
2019 YEAR-END REPORT

ETCMN had an increase in paid membership from 40 to 59 in 2019. Twenty-three of the 59 were
from the 2019 Curriculum class.

Fifteen members achieved re-certification in 2019 and seven earned milestone awards (Helen
Mar-Parkin and Lance Homeniuk 2500 hours, Mike Price 1000 hours, Kathy Riffe 500 hours and
each of the following 250-hour milestones — Phil Guthrie, Vickie Hoppis and Charlotte Sanders)

Eighteen (18) curriculum class members completed initial training, nine (9) earned initial
certification and five (5) earned double certification. (Robert Lumpkins, Wanda Rauscher, Karen
Rueb-Hall, Carl Strange and Greg Marshall)

For historical information, dues paying members and curriculum class counts for the past 5 years
are as follows.

2015 -20 No Curriculum Class

2016 - 42 18 Curriculum Class Members
2017 -35 11 Curriculum Class Members
2018 - 40 18 Curriculum Class Members
2019-59 23 Curriculum Class Members

Our primary goals for 2020 are to improve membership retention, remind people of the
importance of reporting service hours and paying 2020 dues.

Mike Price Helen Mar Parkin
Membership Manager Membership Committee
January 10, 2020 January 10, 2020
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11 January 2020
Report to Board of Directors

Website Maintenance

08 Nov 2019: 1.5 hours
Update Calendar and Events Page

10 Dec 2019: 2 hours
Update Calendar and Chapter News

23 Dec 2019: 2.75 hours
Update Home Page;
Add Join Us menu selection;
Post Class 2020 Registration Closed
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Volunteer Committee Report for 2019, (Jan 11, 2020) submitted by Lance Homeniuk
Committee members: Mike Price, Paul Wick, Logan Long

I. Continuing Volunteer Projects

Members reporting hrs 44" * some members are missing
Categories reported 25 *Includes IT

Active projects 38 4
Administrative hours 1387.25

Total hours reported 3,998.50

Il. New Developments

1. Projects added this year: Longview Arboretum and Nature Center, Speaker's
Bureau, Purple Martin Gourd Houses, Lake Gladewater Park clean up,
Rainwater Gardens, Tyler Library display.

2. New organization chart will result in 3 volunteer committees: Citizen Science
projects, Speaker's Bureau, and Community Outreach, serving under a Volunteer
Director.

3. Atthe last board meeting two projects were put on hiatus while we are not able to
use TNC: Herbarium and Chapter library, and a final decision on what to do with
the herbarium is pending..(

4. | have been told the monthly VHS list sent out in the Blitz is stilltoo long and
confusing for members to find it useful. | had divided it into sections and led off
with a section for New and Hot (Timely) projects. Perhaps the incoming
committee can streamline the offerings.
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5. | have also been fold we offer too many projects and there are not edough
workers to go around. My thinking has been to make it as easy as possible for
every member to find something to do that is in their scope of interest, abilities,
and geographic area. Many projects can be done almost anywhere (most of the
citizen science research), others take place just once a year, and others serve a
local community that a member lives in but other folks do not wish to travel to. |
leave it to the incoming committee to decide how to proceed.

6. A map has been constructed of our 10-county region with project locations
marked for the benefit of all to see where their residence is in relation to each
one. -




image5.png
Texas Master Naturalist
East Texas Chapter
Historian 2019 Report

The scrapbook for 2019 is almost complete for the year. Compiling
information for the book involves a lot of people in order to have entries for
all newsletters, classes, field trips, chapter meetings, and project work days.
Acquiring photos of all these activities is key. For 2019, several members
texted or emailed the photos that | in turn printed. Even though | tried to
take advantage of coupons at Walgreens, the expense of printing ran high.
Printing costs combined with album purchase and miscellaneous assembly
items exceeded expectations. (Though some of the materials will carry over
to 2020). Perhaps it doesn’t need to be as detailed or as permanent a
record. Any suggestions for cutting costs are appreciated.

One suggestion from a member who attended the annual meeting was to
add the chapter name to the outside of the album. So noted!

It is a great way to achieve volunteer hours, is a good record of chapter
activities, and is enjoyable to do!

Submitted by
Jan Barth
Historian 2019




